LAST SUNDAY Worship Service – 141 \$ 265.00 Total cash offering 3.246.00 Total envelope/check offerings 3,511.00 Unified Budget 55 Number of envelopes/checks 20.00 Roof Fund 3,531.00 Total Unified Budget (\$5,113 needed) 200.00 Air Conditioning Fund 100.00 Honduras Orphanage One Great Hour of Sharing 100.00 100.00 Sisters in Christ 10.00 Women's Fellowship

Building Fund

Parking Lot Fund

100.00

255.00

PRAYER CHEST

(Located at the top of stairs in annex)

The Serenity Prayer

God grant me the serenity to accept the things I cannot change;

Courage to change the things I can; and Wisdom to know the difference.

We invite you to leave your concerns and prayers at the foot of the cross by filling out a card at the table and placing it in the **Prayer Chest.**

Easter Lilies: \$9.00 each, orders are due by April 1st! Envelopes are on the annex bulletin board

Reminder:.....Prayer Ministry partners next Sunday are Mike & Sue Stevens. We meet in the Pastor's study from 8:45 to 9:10 am. Please join us; anyone is welcome to participate in this important ministry. Shout for joy, you heavens! Mountain break into joyful shouts! For the Lord has comforted His people and will have compassion on His afflicted ones. Isaiah 49:13 HCSB

"I Am A Church Member" Books still available in the church office to borrow!

Lenten Services: 6:45 pm

March 24th: Westmont – Paul Hamilton – Light & Word March 31st: Pleasant Hill – Rob Wolf – Thorns & Battle April 7th: Camp Harmony – Abby Shaffer – Victory & Hope May God give dew from Heaven Genesis 27:28 DEW DROPS March 24, 2019 To encourage companionship with Jesus Christ and participate in the life and work of the Church

MAPLE SPRING CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

106 Spring Road, Hollsopple, PA 15935 Phone 479-7062

E-mail...maplespringcob@atlanticbb.net Webpage address...www.maplespringcob.org

Mission Statement: The living water of Christ wells up within us and overflows! It is our mission to be obedient to Christ by living in unity and with our neighbors, by discipling one another through the Holy Spirit and by reaching out to our neighbors.

Pastor – Guy Myers pgmyers@atlanticbb.net 814-536-2404

9:30 a.m. Sunday School Supt......Nancy Gindlesperger
10:35 a.m. Worship Service.....Rev. Bill Wenger
Worship Leader.....Jennie Todaro
Pianist......Connie Miller
Organist......Patty Shaffer
Nursery......Ryan & Jamie Beahr
Junior Church.....Diane Bridge
Preschool Church.....Ashley Shaffer

Preschool and Junior Church are offered during the Morning Worship Service for children from age 3 through grade 6. They are dismissed after special music and will meet the leaders in the back of the Sanctuary. At the conclusion of the service, they should be picked up by an adult in the hallway of the Educational Wing.

Pastor Guy will be in the office 9a.m. to 12p.m. Tuesday - Friday

Secretary, Rachel will be in the office 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Monday – Friday NOTE: Dew Drop announcements due by 11am Thursday

2019 Prayer Partner churches: Walnut Grove and Arbutus

As you enter into the sanctuary for worship, please do so with reverence for your surroundings and the reason for being here. Please silence all cell phones and electronic devices. Thank you in advance for helping to make our worship service meaningful to all those in attendance.

TUESDAY

9:00am	. Please come to help clean the kitchen! Lunch provided!		
WEDNESDAY			
9:00 am	Prayer Time in our Prayer Room		
7:00 pm	Adult choir practice		
7-9pm	Youth Meeting		
FRIDAY			
6pm-7pm; 7pm-8pm	Children's Choir followed by Kidz Club		

BIRTHDAY & ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

25^{th}	Blaine & Carol Leverknight	52yrs
27^{tth}	Ruth Mishler	84

Pictorial Directory: We would like to thank all those who participated in the photography stage of the pictorial directory. Lifetouch photographed 93 families and we had 9 photo submissions totaling 102 families (224 people) to be represented in our new pictorial directory. Please be patient as we go through proofing, followed by the printing stages, which will take a few months. We look forward to seeing all your smiling faces in our new directory. Diane Bridge, Arbutus Blough, and Molly Stultz, Pictorial Directory Committee

Save a Child! Are you collecting money in your Blue Teddy Bear Bank for Hogar de Ninos Emannuel, the children's home in San Pedro Sula, Honduras that provides a place of refuge to children in extreme poverty who have no home or food or who are being abused and severely neglected? Please continue to collect your change throughout this week and return your bank to the church next Sunday, March 31. Remember "*Even loose change can help to make a huge difference!*"

PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Saturday, March 30th, 7am-10am. All you can eat pancakes, egg and sausage! Donations appreciated. Proceeds will support the Western District Disaster Fund

ATTN: Men's Fellowship: All men that participate in working in the kitchen for our annual pancake breakfast need to be there at 6:00am

Sunday School teachers/helpers: Please stay for a brief meeting in the fellowship hall after the service today

Easter Egg hunt: Now accepting donations of candy for our annual egg hunt! Please have donations here by March 31st. If you prefer, you can make a monetary donation and the Christian Ed Commission will purchase candy.

Covered Dish: March 31st After the morning worship service our Maple Spring Church family will gather together to celebrate Pastor Guy's and Wendy's time of ministry with us. May God continue to grant them all the good things in life that only He can give! Please bring your favorite covered dish. Chicken, paper products and utensils will be provided. We will be presenting Pastor Guy and Wendy tokens of our appreciation. A basket for cards will be provided.

Messenger Subscriptions: Renew or become a new subscriber. Messenger Magazine is an essential resource for church leaders in the Church of the Brethren. Prices: Church Club is \$14.50/year, 2 years for \$27.00. First-time Subscription is \$8.75/year. If interested, please contact Dolores Lape, Messenger agent by April 1st

Interim Pastor Chris Heinlein and his wife, Carol, will be joining us April 2nd. Thank you to everyone who has been praying for this process!

District Women's Ministries Brunch April 4th 9:15am. Luella Krieger will present Mary Magdalene at the Conemaugh CoB. Reserve by March 25th. Details on the bulletin boards.

New Windsor day trip: April 4th and April 23rd. We will be leaving the church at 5:45am. Everyone is welcome to join! Please call Chris (442-5156) or Barb (255-5702) with questions.

Kidz Club: April 5th, no choir or class – Birthday Bash at 7pm. This is going to be a fun filled night for family and friends as we celebrate God's special Kidz at Maple Spring! **Kidz Club Members** are asked to bring a Minute to Win It Game, with items needed to play their game. **Kidz Club Jr Members** are asked to bring a more Traditional Birthday Game with items needed to play their game. **Grandparents** are asked to bring a snack. Birthday Cake and Drinks will be provided! All Kidz Club Members are asked to invite friends and family as **this will be our final meeting** until the fall. If you can help in any way please call Connie Zanoni @ 243-7523

The 2nd Annual Chili Cook-off was a great success. The winners were as follows: Spiciest - Noah Stultz, Most Original - Diane Bridge, People's Choice - Barb Korber. Congratulations winners. A special thank you to Tom Bridge for making the winners plaques..

Nut & Apricot Rolls: Camp Harmony is taking orders! Each 1-foot roll is \$10. Sign-up sheet is on the annex bulletin board. Deadline is April 10th!

Looking ahead...

Saturday, April 6th - Everyone is invited to Camp Harmony on Saturday, April 6th from 9:30-3:30 for our Couples Retreat. Brad Dayton, UPJ Campus Minister, will be the keynote speaker. There will be fun activities and a Ham dinner. The cost is \$25 **per couple**. Please join us for a meaningful day. Watch the Dew Drops for more info. You can register online or by calling the office

Tuesday, April 9th – 9am Help us stuff Easter eggs for the hunt!

Thursday, April 11th - 7pm, Board meeting in the fellowship hall

Thursday, April 18th – 7pm, Love Feast & Communion. Hand washing is available for those not able to wash feet. Child care provided in the nursery. Anyone wishing to observe the service is welcome to do so from the balcony.

Sunday, April 21st – 6:30am, Easter Sunrise Service held in the cemetery, seating provided. Breakfast served after (by the youth) in the fellowship hall. (In case of inclement weather, the service will be in the sanctuary)

Thursday, April 25th – 7pm, Council meeting in the sanctuary

ATTN HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS: Conemaugh Township Rotary Club is offering four \$500 scholarships to 2019 Graduating Seniors. The scholarships are available to students residing in the Conemaugh Township and Windber school districts. Apply through Conemaugh Township Rotary Facebook page. Also, looking for 2020 candidates for an out bound foreign exchange student. Interested parties contact by email carjunkie@atlanticbb.net before August. MORE DETAILS ON THE BULLETIN BOARD!

April 28th 6pm at the Jennerstown United Methodist Church, Michael O'Brien will present a concert. Michael is the former lead singer for Newsong, famous for the song "Christmas Shoes"

Looking ahead...

Saturday, April 6th - Everyone is invited to Camp Harmony on Saturday, April 6th from 9:30-3:30 for our Couples Retreat. Brad Dayton, UPJ Campus Minister, will be the keynote speaker. There will be fun activities and a Ham dinner. The cost is \$25 **per couple**. Please join us for a meaningful day. Watch the Dew Drops for more info. You can register online or by calling the office

Tuesday, April 9th – 9am Help us stuff Easter eggs for the hunt!

Thursday, April 11th - 7pm, Board meeting in the fellowship hall

Thursday, April 18th – 7pm, Love Feast & Communion. Hand washing is available for those not able to wash feet. Child care provided in the nursery. Anyone wishing to observe the service is welcome to do so from the balcony.

Sunday, April 21st – 6:30am, Easter Sunrise Service held in the cemetery, seating provided. Breakfast served after (by the youth) in the fellowship hall. (In case of inclement weather, the service will be in the sanctuary)

Thursday, April 25th – 7pm, Council meeting in the sanctuary

ATTN HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS: Conemaugh Township Rotary Club is offering four \$500 scholarships to 2019 Graduating Seniors. The scholarships are available to students residing in the Conemaugh Township and Windber school districts. Apply through Conemaugh Township Rotary Facebook page. Also, looking for 2020 candidates for an out bound foreign exchange student. Interested parties contact by email carjunkie@atlanticbb.net before August. MORE DETAILS ON THE BULLETIN BOARD!

April 28th 6pm at the Jennerstown United Methodist Church, Michael O'Brien will present a concert. Michael is the former lead singer for Newsong, famous for the song "Christmas Shoes"